West Zion Mennonite Church

9:30 am: Sunday School 10:30 am: Morning Worship

Vol. LI May 22, 2016 No 21

Trinity Sunday

Trinity Sunday

Words for silent meditation: What are human beings that you are mindful of them, mortals that you care for them? (Psalm 8:4)

Prelude Donna Stucky

Lighting of the Christ candle

Mateo Roth

Welcome The grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, and the love of God, and the communion of the Holy Spirit be with you all / and also with you.

Announcements

Call to Worship Psalm 8 (HWB 812)

Greeting in Christ's peace

**Celebrating in Song

Brethren, we have met to worship HWB 8

Scripture John 16:5-15 Carla Stucky

Pg 1069

Children dismissed to Little Flock (for ages toddler - 1st grade)

Message "re-Jesus" Pastor Brad

Song of Response O breath of life STJ 35

Offering

Sharing of Joys and Concerns

Prayers of the People

**Sending Song The Lord lift you up STJ 73

**Benediction

**Postlude

Greeters: Connie & Clark Graber

Ushers: Mel Becker, Norman Funk, Vicky Kessler

Sermon Notes

re-Jesus John 16:5-15

<u>Theme</u>

The Holy Spirit continues Jesus' ministry.

Key Verse

(John 16:13) When the Spirit of truth comes, he will guide you into all the truth:

Notes

A Prayer

Merciful God, direct us into Jesus' way by the power and guidance of your Holy Spirit.

Sermons are online @ westzionmc.org
Find us on Facebook!

Our Mission : God calls us into community to worship God and follow Jesus through the power and guidance of the Holy Spirit.

Pastor Brad Roth

 $\boldsymbol{Pastor's}$ \boldsymbol{Office} hours: Tues. and Wed. 10 am -12:30 pm

Thurs. 1-4 pm

Pastor's Cell:620-386-4838

Pastor Brad's email:bradroth@westzionmc.org

Sec. hours: Tues. & Wed. 2:30-3:30 PM, Thurs. 2:30-5:30 PM

Church: 620-345-8143 Becky's cell: 345-6696

Church's email: secretary@westzionmc.org

Website: www.westzionmc.org

West Zion Announcements

<u>Please have all bulletin announcements to the office by Thur. noon.</u> Check the bulletin board for more announcements.

- 1. This afternoon at 4 PM Jennifer Kaufman graduates from Bethel College with a BA degree in Elementary Education. Everyone is welcome to help celebrate her accomplishment at a reception from 6-8 PM held at the Kaufmann House, 2515 College Ave. located just south of the campus.
- 2. Join us on June 12 after worship for a potluck meal and Congregational Meeting to discuss Worship Team's proposal to create a chapel space at the back of the church. At the end of the meeting, we will use the consensus process to seek congregational approval to move forward with the chapel proposal.
- 3. Are you interested in growing as a disciple of Jesus? CDT is looking at launching a second round of discipleship groups. Groups consist of three people who meet weekly (for 8 weeks) for one hour to read a short passage from the Bible, talk about what God is doing in their lives, and support each other. Four groups have been meeting so far, and they've had a positive experience. Want to give it a try?--Contact the church office to sign up.
- 4. Cave Quest VBS is coming up July 11-15, 6-8 PM at West Zion. We're looking for crew leaders and helpers to team up with us as we ground kids in God's rock-solid love. Interested in serving? Talk to Kristine Schrag: krissigurl2005@hotmail.com or 620-217-2305. You can also register your kids or yourself at https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/moundridgevbs. A training meeting will be held June 15, 6:30 PM @ West Zion.
- 5. Pastor Brad and family will be out next Sunday, May 29. Doug and Jude Krehbiel will bring a special musical sermon.

BUDGET SUMMARY		Sunday	
5/15/2016	Budget	School	Other
Receipts - last Sunday	\$2,136.00	0.00	0.00
Receipts - year-to-date	62,058.35	0.00	6,525.01
2016 Budget	\$ 154,520.00		
Less: expended to date	(47,771.02)		
Less: cash balance	(26,567.26)		
Receipts needed to meet budget	80,181.72		

Avg. offering needed per Sunday to meet budget

\$2,506

General Announcements

- 6. On Sun., June 12 from 6-9 PM Dyck Arboretum invites you to a <u>Summer Soirée</u>. The evening fundraiser includes live music, a silent auction, dinner from Water's Edge and a presentation on the "History and Folklore of the Flint Hills" from Kansan of the Year Jim Hoy. Tickets are \$80 for an individual or \$150 for two people. Visit <u>dyckarboretum.org</u> to RSVP by June 1st, or call <u>620-327-8127</u>. Proceeds from the ticket sales and silent auction will underwrite the ongoing mission and programs of the Arboretum.
- 7. Sept. 9-11, is Women and Girls Retreat at Camp Mennoscah sponsored by South Central and Western District Conferences. This year's featured speaker is Katherine Goerzen on the topic "Beloved, Blessed, and Beautiful." Registration forms will come to churches in July.
- 8. Holy Land Tour. Participate in the next Bethel College tour of the Holy Land, Jan. 3-24, 2017. The tour is a joint endeavor with Tabor College and includes: a study of the history and geography of the region with connections to Biblical texts; the present Palestinian-Israeli conflict; the religions and cultures of the region; and time for worship and reflection. Some of the locations included are Jerusalem, Gethsemane, Mt. Nebo, Petra, Bethlehem, Nazareth, Jericho, the Jordan River, the Dead Sea, and the Sea of Galilee. Contact Peter Goerzen at pgoerzen@bethelks.edu or 316-284-5356 if interested.
- 9. Rocky Mt. Camp needs assistance in removing beetle infested trees May 18 through June 3 or 4. The main activity is tree felling and chipping of slash. More information about transportation and lodging and food is on the bulletin board.
- 10. Weds., June 1, Gary Schoeniger, founder of the Entrepreneurial Leadership Initiative and co-author of *Who Owns the Ice House? Eight Life Lessons from an Unlikely Entrepreneur*, will speak on "Redefining Entrepreneurship," 8 AM in , *Krehbiel Auditorium* at Bethel College. Event is free, but registration is requested: www.eventbrite.com/e/redefining-entrepreneurship-keynote-at-bethel-college-tickets-23813033424.
- 11. Sat., June 4, The Sand Creek Trail Committee invites you to "Walk Sand Creek Trail Day," celebrating National Trails Day.

Members of the committee will be at the Memorial Grove trailhead on the Bethel College campus from **6 AM-8 PM.** to answer any questions and offer water for people and dogs.

~ Wish "Happy Birthday" this week

May 24: Banky Hayes May 26: Jeff Wedel

May 27: Rosanne Hayes

~ Wish "Happy Anniversary" this week

May 24: Duane & Sharon Becker

May 25: Diane & Neal Hook

May 27: Ted & Janelle Brunner and Dennis & Becky Kaufman

Joys and Concerns

Congratulations to Michelle Claassen (Kaufman) graduating from Physician's Assistant school.

Thanks be to God for a successful heart cath for Donna.

Ken Stucky, dealing with pancreatitis at Moundridge Mercy Hospital

Prayer Requests from Mennonite Mission Network

The Bolivia Mennonite Church is beginning the implementation of a five-year plan to increase the impact of their ministry. Pray for them as they find new energy to reach their communities with Jesus' love. Pray also for MMN as they partner with brothers and sisters in Bolivia.

Prayer Requests from Western District Conference

Give thanks for all in WDC who lead, teach or mentor in ministries of faith formation with children, youth and young adults, as the conclusion of the school year approaches.

Mission Mosaic

Janet Stucky, Cotonou, Benin Pg 10 Bill & Carol Frisbie, West and Central Africa Pg 10 MVS Marla zumFelde, Andrew Hostetter, Jennifer Steinmetz, Kate Yoder & Julia Fulk, Seattle, Washington Pg 55

Attendance: Sunday School: 21 Worship: 67

Sunday, May 29, 2016

9:30 am: Sunday School
Worship Leader: Karen Loganbill
Message: Doug & Jude Krehbiel
Accompanist: Donna Stucky

Candle Lighter: Elijah Roth Greeters: Carl & Tracy Duffman

Ushers: Clark Graber, Dave Wedel, Carl Duffman

Coming Events

May 22: 2 PM Pre-School Graduation, Bethel College

Graduation

May 25: FEWZ will meet at WZ in the basement.

May 29: Pastor Brad off. Doug & Jude Krehbiel bring a musical

message

June 4: Black Kettle Festival-Chalupa Meal at West Zion.

June 5: West Zion Spring Concert 7 PM

June 12: Potluck meal, meeting following to discuss Chapel

Space

June 15: VBS Training in the Fellowship Hall